New school named

St. Anthony of Padua will be the name of the new Catholic elementary school currently under construction in northeast Milton.

The moniker was approved by the Halton Catholic District School Board at its meeting last Tuesday.

The \$10.2-million school, located on the south side of Tupper Drive, east of Thompson Road and north of Derry Road, is slated to open in September to 552 pupils.

The new facility will provide much-needed accommodation relief for Guardian Angels and Our Lady of Victory schools.

The name St. Anthony of Padua comes with an interesting history. Anthony, a member of the Franciscan order, set off one day with another friar to Morocco to evangelize. They set sail for Portugal but were blown off course and shipwrecked in Sicily, where he joined some other brothers. He ended up living in a cave at San Paolo, leaving only to attend mass and sweep the nearby monastery.

One day when a scheduled speaker failed to appear, the brothers pressed Anthony into speaking. He impressed them so much that he was thereafter constantly traveling, evangelizing, preaching and teaching theology throughout northern Italy and southern France, especially where heresy was strong. Legend says even fish loved to listen to him.

He's often prayed to for his intercession by seekers of lost articles, which is one of the many patronages to which he's attributed.

Monthly updates of the school construction are available on the board's Web site, www.hcdsb.org, in the 'schools under construction' section.





Bishop Reding student is elected to Catholic school board as trustee

Three new student trustees have been selected to sit on the Halton Catholic District School Board for the 2007-08 term.

The hopefuls were elected unanimously by existing trustees during a board meeting last Tuesday.

Kelly Medeiros, a Grade 11 student French Immersion course. at Bishop Reding Secondary School, will replace Heather MacKinnon as North Halton student trustee.

Medeiros is an honour role student and is this year's winner of the Principal's Award.

Teanna Lobo, a Grade 11 student at Notre Dame Secondary School, will replace Ryan Durran as Burlington student trustee.

Lobo has been an honour role student for all of her academic career, achieving the highest mark in her

Erin Gamble, a Grade 11 student at Holy Trinity Secondary School, will replace Jaclyn Peluso as Oakville student trustee.

Gamble has maintained a high academic standing and is the winner of lic.

numerous awards including this year's 'Sharing the Spirit' award at her

These students will take on the responsibility of representing the interests of more than 9,000 students attending Halton's Catholic Secondary Schools.

Their duties will include attending board meetings including in camera meetings, which are closed to the pub-

Operating Under Yummy's Bakery

Open House May 12, 10 am - 2pm

Yummy Cakes is holding an open house this Saturday May 12th from 10am to 2pm and invites you to come by and sample some of their signature foods. Yummy Cakes is looking forward to sharing their specialty cakes, pies, cookies and breads so you can see how they have become known as Milton's favourite secret bakery.

Yvonne Chin, owner and manager, plans to bring more special foods to Yummy's. These will include jerk chicken sandwiches, Jamaican hardo breads, Jamaican beef patties and spice buns. Yvonne has been baking

cakes for over 30 years now, specializing in wedding and birthday cakes, and has been teaching cake decorating classes for over 12 years. Also, she still donates her time teaching cake decorating classes at the Milton's Senior Activity Centre in a program that has continued for more than 3 years.

Owning a bakery has been Yvonne's dream come true and baking has always been her passion. She invites you to come down and discover her love for great healthy food. All of her food is made from fresh ingredients and everything is made from scratch, making sure that your Yummy's experience is memorable and will always have you coming back for more!

Yumy Cakes Specializes ins

Wedding Cakes Specialty Birthday/ Anniversary Cakes Cookies / Breads Fresh Pies

Also available for lunch are sandwiches, salads, soup and much more!

Tel:905-876-9991 886 Nipissing Rd., Milton

